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My Dear Sisters, 

It is with great joy I communicate to you that the Superior General of the Institute of 

daughters of Mary Help of Christians, Mother Chiara Cazzuola with the consent of her 

council has nominated Sr. Lucy Rose Ozhukayil FMA, as the 6th Provincial of the 

Province of Sacred Heart of Jesus Bangalore for the years 2022 - 2028.   
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Sr. Lucy Rose Ozhukayil was born on 20 May 1952 at Athirampuzha, Kottayam 

District in Kerala state.  She had her initial formation at Maligaon Guwahati, Novitiate 

at Bellefonte Shillong and made her first profession on 05 August 1979 at Bellefonte 

Shillong. She has done her Bachelor in Science (B. Sc) at CMS College, Kottayam, 

Bachelor in Education (B.Ed) at St. Mary’s College, Shillong, has done two years 

Diploma Course in Salesian Spirituality at Casa Madre Ersilia Canta, affiliated to the 

Pontifical Faculty of Religious Sciences “Auxilium” Roma.  She has also attended 

courses for the General Coordinators of the Province (Organized by the Institute of the 

Salesian Sisters at Rome), for the Novice Mistresses (Organized by the FMA Institute 

at Rome), and for the new provincials (Organized by the Institute at Castelgandolfo - 

Rome). 

From (2008 - 2021) Sr. Lucy Rose served the Institute as the Visiting General 

councilor. She was closely associated with the province of Sacred Heart of Jesus, 

Bangalore for the past 12 years, as visiting General Councillor for two consecutive 

terms and had made Canonical Visitation of the province twice, has done the Process 

of Discernment for the consultation of the Provincials of our Province, has made 

number of short visits for various occasions and celebrations.   She proved herself as an 

efficient Formator and an able administrator; she is a patient listener, kind advisor, and 

gentle mother to all who approach her. She is person oriented, friendly, pleasant, 

affectionate and has a keen interest in the integral growth of every one.  She has a 

strong sense of belonging to the institute and deeply rooted in Salesian charism and 

Spirituality.  

While we congratulate her we assure her of our cooperation, collaboration and 

prayerful support as she is going to lead our province for the coming six years. We pray 

that the Holy Spirit and our Blessed Mother guide and lead her always and 

everywhere. 
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       Sr. Annie   Thoppil 

                                Vice  Provincial 

   

 

          


